## **Monmouth Academy**



96 Academy Road, Monmouth, ME 04259 (207) 933-4416

ttps://www.kidsrsu.org/o/ma Facebook: "Rick Maroon"

April 8, 2021

## Dear Parent/Guardian:

I hope this letter finds you enjoying the return of Spring, warmer days, and a feeling of hope for even brighter days ahead! Here is some timely information:

- 1. Your young adult's academic **Progress Report** is enclosed. Please note that there are approximately seven weeks left of this school year. If you have any questions regarding your student's progress in a course, please contact the teacher of the particular course via email or phone.
- 2. **Parent/Teacher/Student Spring Conferences** will be held on **Thursday, April 15 from 4-8 p.m.** As with this past fall's conferences, due to Covid our conferences will be held virtually via Google Meets or by phone. Please view the links below for more information:
  - Instructions for parents/guardians can be found here: <a href="https://bit.ly/maptcspring21">https://bit.ly/maptcspring21</a>
  - Parents/guardians can sign up here: <a href="https://www.ptcfast.com/schools/Monmouth Academy 1">https://www.ptcfast.com/schools/Monmouth Academy 1</a>
  - If you need further assistance with online registration, please contact Seth Mitchell at <a href="mailto:smitchell@kidsrsu.org">smitchell@kidsrsu.org</a> or at 933-4426 extension 7251.
  - If you cannot use the electronic sign-up, please contact Pat Goff at 933-4416 or pgoff@kidsrsu.org. She can sign you up.
- 3. **NWEA Assessments** will take place on **Tuesday, April 13**, beginning at 7:45 a.m. for **all Cohort A and four-days per week in-person** students in grades 9-11 (Cohort B will take these on Thursday, April 14). All grade 11 students will also take the **MEA State Science Assessment** (date tbd). Please view the enclosed letter to learn more about these assessments.
- 4. Please continue to help us with the following to better engage your young adult in their academics:
  - Students may not choose to attend remotely when they are scheduled to attend MA in-person.
    - Only parents/guardians may communicate that their student must attend remotely due to illness (<u>not</u> the student). If students have symptoms on the Covid-19 screener, they can attend remotely; however, that is the <u>only</u> reason.
    - Students scheduled to attend in-person are expected to attend in-person. Students who do not
      attend in-person as scheduled will be marked as absent unexcused and will not be able to join the
      live Google Meet.
    - Students who are marked as unexcused cannot attend co-curricular activities and athletics. (as stated in the MA Student-Parent Handbook).
  - Please remind your young adult that when they attend on their scheduled remote days they are expected to attend their classes on time and stay logged in for the entire class period (M, T, TH, F). Failure to attend remote classes for the full period will be documented as an unexcused absence.
  - Wednesday Schedule. Students are required to attend academic assistance sessions as requested by their teacher (s). Parents/guardians receive this schedule via email each Tuesday evening. Failure to attend will result in an unexcused absence. All students are expected to attend the 9 a.m. check in (if they are not requested for academic assistance).

Thank you for your continued support and assistance! If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:ramero@kidsrsu.org">ramero@kidsrsu.org</a> or 933-4416 extension 7225.

Sincerely,

Rick Amero Principal